From: Chambers - Hatcher VP < Chambers. Hatcher. VP@fwc.gov.au>

Sent: Thursday, 9 September 2021 9:22 AM

To: BRogers@nff.org.au

**Cc:** stephen.crawford@nat.awu.net.au; AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au>

**Subject:** RE: Casual terms review - Pastoral Award - Clause 50

**OFFICIAL** 

Dear Mr Rogers,

I refer to the email below.

I confirm that the outstanding issue concerning clause 50.1 of the *Pastoral Award 2020* has not progressed any further.

A notice of listing for the conference will be issued in due course.

Kind Regards,

## **Eirinn Hayes**

Associate to Vice President Hatcher

## **Fair Work Commission**

Tel: (02) 9308 1812 Fax: (02) 9380 6990

chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au

From: Ben Rogers < <a href="mailto:BRogers@nff.org.au">BRogers@nff.org.au</a>>
Sent: Tuesday, 7 September 2021 12:51 PM

To: Chambers - Ross J < Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au > Subject: Casual terms review - Pastoral Award - Clause 50

Dear Associate,

I refer to the above matter and paragraph [89] of the Full Bench decision of 16 July 2021 ([2021] FWCFB 4144], where the Full Bench confirmed their provisional view that cl 50.1 of the Pastoral Award requires variation and indicated that "a conference of the relevant parties will be convened shortly to finalise the content of the variation."

Can I confirm that this aspect of the matter (i.e. in relation to cl 50) has not progressed any further?

I am aware that the balance of the changes to the Pastoral Award were addressed in the draft determination which issued on 22 July 2021 and subsequently finalised on 23 August 2021 ([2021] FWCFB 5198]). The draft determination indicated at paragraph 10 that "[Amendments to clause 50.1 (and any consequential amendments) to be inserted]" but so far as I am aware there has been no further progress on that issue.

Thanks,

## Ben Rogers

General Manager – Workplace Relations and Legal Affairs



(02) 6269 5666 Locked Bag 9 Kingston ACT 2604 14 Brisbane Avenue, Barton ACT nff.org.au | @NationalFarmers

The information in this email and any attachments is strictly for the intended addressee(s) for purposes agreed and approved by the National Farmers' Federation. It may contain confidential or legally privileged information. If you have received this email and you are not the intended addressee, any confidentiality and privilege are not waived and you are not permitted to read, distribute or otherwise use the information it contains. Unless otherwise specified, media releases and other information intended for the public domain may be circulated and reproduced without further permission. This email does not constitute formal advice or consent, commitment or agreement by the sender or the National Farmers' Federation unless specifically approved and indicated. If you have received this communication in error or wish to be removed from a distribution list, please contact the National Farmers' Federation on +61 2 6269 5666.